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MARSHFIELD  FAIR  --  SPECIAL  ISSUE  NEWSLETTER 
 

PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE:  This is Paul 
N1VTI – The Marshfield Fair Amateur 
Radio Exhibit Booth and Special Event 
Station was a great success with 28 
Whitman Club Members and 2 area 
HAMs helping to man 65 four (4) hour 
shift positions over the 10 day period.   

 

 There  were 22  Whitman Club Members and 39 area HAMs  who were not         Paul Burbine 
able to participate at the Marshfield Fair but were able to check in with NN1MF via              N1VTI 
the  2-Meter  Whitman  REPEATER.  In addition there were 18 area HAMs and 4 
Whitman Club members who visited the Marshfield Fair and stopped by and signed the guest log at 
the Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth.  
 

 A special thanks to all the Whitman Club members who volunteered their time and effort to 
make this year’s Marshfield Fair Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth and Special Event Station possible, 
including those who volunteered for shifts that were cancelled by rain. Our new location is working out 
very well and we have already begun to toss around ideas on how to make it even better next year.    
 

            From: Paul N1VTI 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
        John Coombs WQ1L is shown teaching some of the kids at the Marshfield Fair 
        how to send their names in Morse code.   Great fun. 



MARSHFIELD  FAIR  --  AMATEUR  RADIO  EXHIBIT  BOOTH 
 

AND  SPECIAL  EVENT  STATION  --  NN1MF 
 

 The 143rd Annual Marshfield Fair (first held in 1867) was held 
on August 20 – 29, 2010. The Marshfield Fair is conducted by the 
Marshfield Agricultural & Horticultural Society and is loaded with arts 
and crafts and all kinds of exhibits along with Thrill Rides, Games of 
Chance, Outdoor Theater Stage, and plenty of Food Vendors.  
 

 Some of the exhibits and displays include Demolition Derbies, 
Truck Pulling, Blues Festival, Motorcross, Battle of the Bands, 
Racing Pigs, Antique Trucks & Tractor Show, Lawn Mower Racing, 
Bee Keepers, Blacksmith, Model Railroad, Draft Horses, 
Clydesdales, Rabbits, Dairy Cattle, Farm Animals, Wood Working, 
Bird Carving, Chain Saw Carving, Glass Blowing, Pottery, Birds of 
Prey, Vegetables, Flowers, and Quilts.  
 

 Greg Noyes KB1OAW is shown with one of the Giant          Greg Noyes KB1OAW 
Pumpkins that weighed in at 1105 lbs.                  1105 lb pumpkin 
 

  WORKING BEHIND THE SCENE 
 

 Working behind the scene was Bill Hayden N1FRE and Paul 
Moss KB1MTW who were coordinating our efforts with Marshfield 
Fair Director Bridget Burns and other Fair Officials.  
 

 On the Wednesday before the Fair opened - Bill N1FRE, Paul 
KB1MTW, and Al Drollett W1SM met with the Fair officials to pick 
up tickets and to scout out the new location and parking 
arrangements.  
 

 NN1MF is the call sign of the Marshfield Fair Radio Club of 
Marshfield, Massachusetts. The club was set up by the late Bob 
Burns K1RB SK of Whitman, who was a member of the Fair's Board 
of Directors and responsible for Advertising and Media Relations. 
                      Bridget Burns – Director 
  THE  THURSDAY  ANTENNA  PARTY         John Coombs WQ1L 
 

 The antenna crew set up Paul Moss’s KB1MTW 2-meter ¼ wave 
vertical dipole that is mounted inside a PVC pipe about 10 feet off the 
ground. We had no problem reaching the Whitman REPEATER.  
 

 The crew also set up the Club’s 3 band diamond 2-Meter / 440 
MHz / 6-Meter vertical, also 10 feet off the ground and we monitored the 
Bridgewater REPEATER. The crew installed the Club’s Cushcraft R-5 
Vertical. 
 

 Paul Moss KB1MTW is shown, with Al Drollett W1SM in the 
background, using the modified Spud Gun Launcher to install a line over 
a nearby tree. The crew then proceeded to install Bill Hayden’s N1FRE 
135 ft. long off-center-fed dipole “Fritzel” antenna in an East / West 
direction giving us 40-Meter and 80-Meter capabilities. 
           Paul Moss KB1MTW 
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FIRST  CAME  THE  ANTENNA  CREW 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 The antenna crew assembled on Thursday, August 18th, the day before the Fair opened, to set 
up the Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth and Special Event Station NN1MF. Shown in the back row L. to 
R. are Al Craddock WA1ZKK, Jim Tynan KC1JET, John Coombs WQ1L, Karen Trask KB1UBX, 
Dave Ring N1EA, Al Drollett W1SM, and Bruce Hayden NI1X. Seated L. to R. is Bill Hayden 
N1FRE, Paul Moss KB1MTW, and Bob Woodbury N1COP. Also participating but not present when 
the picture was taken was Richard Metcalf KB1TEH.  
 

THE  PARTICIPATION  WAS  TERRIFIC 
 

 Bill Hayden N1FRE helped coordinate the filling of the shift schedule, with Jeff Lehmann 
N1ZZN posting a copy on the Whitman Club Web page,  Paul Burbine N1VTI circulated a copy at 
the August meeting, and The Bruce NI1X sent out  Bill’s N1FRE invitation to join this activity to all 
the Whitman Club members and area HAMs on our E-mail list.  We had 28 Whitman Club members 
and 2 area HAMs who helped staff 65 four (4) hour shift positions over the 10 day period. Those who 
helped with the Set-up / Take-down and  / or signed up for at least one 4-hour shift were:  

 

   KB1TEH Richard Metcalf     KC1JET  Jim Tynan      KB1UBX   Karen Trask 
   WA1ZKK  Al Craddock     N1FRE Bill Hayden     KB1MTW Paul Moss  
   WQ1L   John Coombs    W1GRC  Gary Cumiskey    NI1X Bruce Hayden 
   KB1PHN  John Murphy    N1COP  Bob Woodbury    N1EA Dave Ring  
   N1MAG  Wayne Galvin     W1XD Lou Marcarelli     KB1QEM John O’Neill  
   KB1PFL  Jim Madden     KB1SVY   John Duprey    N1VTI  Paul Burbine 
   KB1OAW  Greg Noyes     KB1OAY  Dan Noyes     N1SOM  Jeff Tracy  
   KB1MOC  Kevin Dykes     KB1SMW  Jim Doyle     KB1TEB Lisa Krance 
   KB1ODS    John Chase     W1GQN Jim Havens     KB1TEG Jeff Boltz  
   W1EKG   Ross Hochstrasser    KB1OEQ  Ron Stundze     KA1KN  Al MacDaniel  
 

 Whitman Club members who stopped by the Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth while visiting the 
Marshfield Fair were:   
 

   KB1MJL Al Marshall       KB1CHW  John Coombs Jr.     N1JXS  Al Molin  
   N1LQK  Dave Kaplan                  
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MARSHFIELD  FAIR  --  SPECIAL  EVENT  STATION  --  NN1MF 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 Bob Woodbury N1COP logged in with the 4 pmers 
on 80-Meters (where he is one of the Net Control 
Operator) and logged in HAMs from Maine to New Jersey. 
Bob N1COP also made contact with a Special Event 
Station located at the Iowa State Fair. 
 

 Jeremy Breef-Pilz KB1REQ checked in from the 
top of Mt. Monadnock with a 5 watt handheld.  
          Bob Woodbury N1COP                
     
  
 Several of the operators had a chance to talk with 
Paul Moss’s KB1MTW friends, Martyn Medcalf G1EFL 
who lives in Chelmsford, England and Koos Scheffer 
GU0GUX of Guernsey Island, United Kingdom via EchoLink. 
 

 Paul KB1MTW and The Bruce NI1X and others 
talked with Andy Niles KB1RSR, Don Burke KB1LXH and 
Greg Glynn W1VFB and the Boy Scouts at Camp Norse in 
Kingston during a Merit Badge Mania weekend where it was 
reported that 6 scouts received their Radio Merit Badge.  
 

 Paul Burbine N1VTI made his first contact with Peter 
OZ / DL4AMK in the Baltic Sea.      Paul Burbine N1VTI 
           John Chase KB1ODS 
  
 
 Lou Marcarelli W1XD made contact with 
Jesper OX3KQ in Greenland as NN1MF. 
 

 The Bruce NI1X immediately followed up by 
making a contact as NI1X and requesting a QSL card. 
Got to try to make that one contact a day. 
 

 Lou W1XD and Dave Ring N1EA were the 
two HAM operators who made Morse code contacts, 
helping to keep this traditional mode of operation 
alive. 
 

 John O’Neill KB1QEM made contact with the 
Indianapolis Motor Speedway Special Event Station 
W9IMS.                  Lou Marcarelli W1XD 
           John O’Neill KB1QEM 
 Richard Metcalf KB1TEH checked in from       
Cuttyhunk  Island - maritime mobile.             
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JOHN  DILKS  K2TQN  VISITS  THE  MARSHFIELD  FAIR 
 
 John Dilks K2TQN of Egg Harbor 
Township, New Jersey stopped by to say hello 
while his family members roamed the Fair.  
 

 It turns out that John K2TQN is the 
author of the OLD RADIO or VINTAGE RADIO 
articles that are published in QST magazine.  
 

 Whitman Club member John Murphy 
KB1PHN is a collector of older radios and a 
faithful reader of John’s K2TQN articles. 
 

 The Bruce NI1X, and several other 
Whitman Club members, had previously heard 
John K2TQN give a  presentation on the 1923 / 
1924 adventures of  Don Mix WNP and the 
Bowdoin Expedition last April at the K1USN club    John Murphy KB1PHN 
house in Braintree.               John Dilks K2TQN 
  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

FREE  RADIOGRAM  MESSAGES  SENT  FROM  THE  MARSHFIELD  FAIR 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 Free RADIOGRAM messages were sent 
from the patrons of the Marshfield Fair to family and 
friends all over the country.  
 

 This gave us an opportunity to explain about 
the National Traffic System (NTS) and how we 
practice sending routine messages and can switch 
to sending priority or emergency messages in times 
of national emergencies. 
 

 Karen Trask KB1UBX, on the right, is 
holding a RADIOGRAM message to be sent to 
Indiana by  Libby  SWL, a fair patron. 
 

 The message was first sent to WARC 
member Loren Pimentel N1IQI who then sent it 
through the NTS syatem.            Libby SWL – Fair patron 
           Karen Trask KB1UBX  
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MARSHFIELD  FAIR  --  AMATEUR  RADIO  EXHIBIT  BOOTH 
 

SHIFT  CHANGE  ON  SATURDAY  AFTERNOON 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Shown during the shift change on the first Saturday afternoon  were L. to R. Dave Ring N1EA, 
Bob Woodbury N1COP and wife Patricia, Lou Marcarelli W1XD, John O’Neill KB1QEM, Bruce 
Hayden NI1X and John Coombs WQ1L.  John Coombs WQ1L volunteered for the morning shift  
every day and was usually heard putting NN1MF On-The-Air well before starting time.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    Ross Hochstrasser W1EKG                    An enthusiastic patron operating  
   with his Racal model RA 17C-12 receiver         the Hammarlund SP-600 receiver 
 

 Ross Hochstrasser W1EKG brought in several working receivers for Show and Tell. 
 

 Ross W1EKG reported: “The Racal receiver was made in England. It is a model RA 17C-12 
which was made for the U.S. market. It covers .5-30 MHz and has the "Wadley Loop" drift canceling 
oscillator circuit.  It weighs in around 70 lbs and has 23 tubes!!!  I actually own 3 of these radios and 
they're all different.  
 

 The other ones are an RA17L and an RA 17 MKII/C3. They all look the same and work in the 
same manner. The previous Saturday I brought a Collins R-390A  and this past Saturday I brought a 
Hammarlund SP-600”.             
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MARSHFIELD  FAIR  SPECIAL  EVENT  STATION -- NN1MF 
 

 Every effort was made to give all the area HAMs a chance to log in with NN1MF while the 
Whitman Club members were operating the Special Event Station at the Marshfield Fair. The Crew 
was monitoring the Whitman and Bridgewater 2-Meter REPEATERS and logged in over 200 contacts 
(including dupes) that included 88 individual area HAMs over the 10 day period.     
 

 The Whitman Club Members who were not able to participate at the Marshfield Fair but who 
were able to check in with NN1MF via 2-Meters or HF were:  
 

N1IQI  Loren Pimentel  N1ZZN  Jeff Lehmann KB1CYV  Roy Logan 
W1JT   Jim Tovet   KB1IKH  Elayne Tovet W1JGR  John Rupple 
N2DEC  Don Cahill  KB1OEP  Mike Supple  N1PXX  Ron Smith  
W1GMF  Gil Follett  N1NTZ  Ed Meehan   KA1JBE Joe Casieri 
KB1RXQ  Dino Casieri  WG1L  Jim O’Rourke KB1REQ  Jeremy Breef-Pilz  
K1AWB  Steve Laroe  AD1R  Dave Whitney W1ICU  Tom Wilson 
N1OGP  Frank Hayes  N1NO  Dave Hammond  KB1QMX  Dave Beauvais 
K1MRG  Mike Canney Jr WA1NPO with Jeff N1SON as Net Control 
 

 The Area HAMs who were not able to participate at the Marshfield Fair but who were able to 
check in with NN1MF via 2-Meters or HF were:  

 

   K1USN  Pi Pugh of Braintree     N1HCL Jeff Pierre of Shrewsbury 
   K1KFI  Cliff Brennan of Falmouth     KB1EVY John Williams of Buzzards Bay 
   KB1CGP  Owen Malaguti of Plymouth    KB1TLR  Barry Hutchinson of Brewster  
   KB1TXA  Wade Morse of Milton     N1YIA  Dave  Polk in Pembroke 
   N1JCW  Jim Wolf of Hanson     KA1NMA Bob Johnson of Plymouth 
   K1YCQ  Byron Piette of  Somerset     N1JFU Steve Meuse in New Hampshire  
   WA1GUS  Jack Daley of N. Dighton     N1CHB Charlie Brooks of Taunton 
   N1UEC Lou Harris of Walpole     N1EZH  Barry Kennedy of Taunton        
   K1CKK  Carl Johngren of Brewster    W1RQS  Bill Krusell of Scituate 
   N1YAN  Don Carasso in Taxi at Logan    N1IR  Chris Johnson of Plymouth   
   KB1RNN  Rick Dispirito of So. Weymouth    KD4OFZ  Rick Diaz of Plymouth 
   KC1ZI  Jim Worrell of Dorchester     N1UMJ  John Miller of Attleboro 
   KB1PVC Mike Dowd of Hingham     W1SF  Stu Forman of Middleboro 
   KB1QKW  Chris Laroe of Hanover     KA1FSN  Bob Fisher in Rockland 
   K1WN Bill Needham of Braintree     KB1JOR  Michael Wolf of Hanson 
   N1AMX  Tony Carlozzi of Brockton     KB1OQA  Tom Turner of  Wayland  
   KB1KVL Ken Kavaljian of Abington     K1CEI  Tony Ruggelo of Waltham 
   KB1SRO  Judy Attaya-Harris of Plymouth    KB1UHV Anthony Attaya-Harris of Plymouth 
   N1PRK John Wittey of Berkley     W1JXZ  Arnie Stenborg of Hanover 
   N1AGE  Dana Copley of Somerset 
 

 Don Burke KB1LXH and Greg Glynn W1VFB of Taunton along with Andy Niles KB1RSR of 
Raynham all checked in with NN1MF and put some Boy Scouts on the air. The Taunton Area 
Communications Group (TACGroup) members were at Camp Norse in Kingston helping scouts 
qualify for the Radio Merit Badge.  
 

CAUTION  --  LOW  FLYING  BIRDS  OF  PREY 
  

 The long wire antenna was specially wrapped with yellow caution tape so the 
Birds of Prey would see the wire and not run into it when they were let loose for fun 
and play in our back yard.            
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MARSHFIELD  FAIR  --  JOHN  CHASE  KB1ODS  IS  LIVING  ON  THE  EDGE 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 John Chase KB1ODS is seen standing    
inside the screened in honey bee cage at the 
Marshfield Fair and is holding one of the honey 
comb frames that he had removed from a case on 
the floor.  John KB1ODS is a Beekeeper. 
 

 There were a lot of bees flying around inside 
the cage.  John KB1ODS said – rule number one - 
don’t get the bees excited and there should be no 
problem. Right – Do the Bees understand ??                 John Chase KB1ODS  --  Beekeeper  
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

CAN  YOU  HEAR  ME  NOW  ?? 
 

 Jeff Lehmann N1ZZN and Steve Meuse N1JFU checked in 
with NN1MF from Mt. Kearsarge, in New Hampshire with 5 watts.  
 

 Jeff N1ZZN is shown checking out Steve Meuse’s  N1JFU 10 
GHz portable station that incorporated a parabolic dish antenna. Jeff 
N1ZZN reported that they made contact with stations as far away as 
North East Pennsylvania. This took place during the North East Weak 
Signal 10 GHz and up contest on Saturday, August 21st. They were 
with three other teams who had set 10 GHz portable stations on Mt. 
Kearsarge. Coordination was on 144.260 MHz  2-Meter sideband.   
 

 Jeff N1ZZN also checked in from Rochester, NY via EchoLink.
  
           Steve Meuse N1JFU 
                  Jeff Lehmann N1ZZN 
                    on Mt. Kearsarge, NH 

 
        
 
  HF contacts were double that of last year 
 

 YEAR     CONTACTS    STATES     FOREIGN  
          TOTAL         COUNTRIES 
  

 2009  45  17  11 
  
 2010  96  20  24 
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CLUB  MEMBERS  MAKING  HF  CONTACTS  WITH  NN1MF 
 

 The crew set up an HF Special Event Station using the Club’s ICOM IC-756 Pro at 100 watts 
made 96 HF contacts with 20 states and 24 foreign countries. Most contacts were made using the 
Club’s Cushcraft R-5 vertical antenna. 
Some 80-Meter and 40-Meter contacts 
were made using Bill’s N1FRE “Fritzel” 
off-center-fed long wire dipole. 
 

 
NI1X Bruce Hayden 17-20-80-Meters 
W1GRC Gary Cumiskey 80-Meters 
N1FRE Bill Hayden 17-Meters 
KB1PHN John Murphy 20-Meters 
KB1REQ Jeremy Breef-Pilz 40-Meters 
N1ZZN Jeff Lehmann 40-Meters 
N1VTI Paul Burbine 20-Meters 
KB1QEM John O’Neill 20-Meters 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
             
 

 

     Richard Metcalf KB1TEH           Karen Trask KB1UBX 
   Kevin Dykes KB1MOC             Jim Tynan KC1JET  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

         Al Craddock  WA1ZKK      Al Marshal KB1MJL 
             Bob Woodbury N1COP        
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MARSHFIELD  FAIR  AMATEUR  RADIO  EXHIBIT  BOOTH 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 This picture was taken during the shift change Friday afternoon and shows the Amateur Radio 
Exhibit Booth. Shown L. to R. are Paul Moss KB1MTW, area HAM Dusty Rhodes KB1CL of E. 
Braintree, Jim Tynan KC1JET, John Murphy KB1PHN, Bruce Hayden NI1X and Bob Woodbury 
N1COP. 
 

 Area HAMs who stopped by and logged in at the Whitman Club Exhibit Booth included:   
 

   KB1MSS  Robert Rizzo of Arlington     KI6GJX  Isabelle Tsien of Oakland, CA 
   KB1CL  Dusty Rhodes of E. Braintree    KA1KN  Al MacDonald of Charlestown 
   N1XXM Carlos Fragata of Plymouth    WA1DDN  Ed Clark of Middleboro– Past member 
   N1JKK Claudette Casey of Marshfield    N1AMX  Tony Carlozzi of Brockton    
   KA1LKB Rick Reuss of Braintree     KC2OJB Eric Stone of Stoughton 
   N1TBQ  George Kooney of Woburn    KB1JOR  Michael Wolf of Hanson  
   N1JCW  Jim Wolf of Hanson     N3YIP  Deb Smith of Kingston 
   AI1Q  Dick Torrey Wrentham     K2TQN  John Dilks of Egg Harbor, NJ  
   KB1QNB Diane Sanford of Plymouth    KA1CQD  Fred Sanford of Plymouth 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

       Dan Noyes KB1OAY     Jeff Boltz KB1TEG   Pg. 10 



MARSHFIELD  FAIR  --  MORE  PICTURES 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
    John Chase KB1ODS            Paul Moss KB1MTW       Gary Cumiskey W1GRC 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  Bill Hayden N1FRE      John Coombs WQ1L  
 
TAKE  DOWN  CREW:  On Monday, August 30, 2010 the take down crew consisted of Ron Stundze 
KB1OEQ, Bill Hayden N1FRE, Richard Metcalf KB1TEH, Paul Moss KB1MTW and Bob 
Woodbury N1COP. 
 
QSL MANAGER: Jeff Tracy N1SOM has volunteered to be the QSL Manager for the Marshfield Fair 
Special Event Station and has been receiving QSL card requests already. 
 
           OUTGOING QSL CARD            INCOMING QSL CARD  
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 Taking a shift at the Marshfield Fair but not caught in action by the photographers were: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
                Jeff Tracy  Lisa Krance         Jim Madden             Jim Doyle 
        N1SOM      KB1TEB           KB1PFL             KB1SMW 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       Jim Havens            Ron Stundze          Wayne Galvin 
             W1GQN              KB1OEQ             N1MAG 
 

 The Officers and members of the Whitman Amateur Radio Club 
wish to take this opportunity to thank Marshfield Fair Director Bridget 
Burns and Marshfield Fair Secretary Carlton Chandler for providing us 
with an excellent place to set up and operate this year.  
 

 We were promoting the Marshfield Fair both locally and around the 
world with our Special Event Radio Station and we were promoting 
Amateur Radio to the patrons at the Fair who stopped by and visited our 
Amateur Radio Exhibit Booth. A win win situation.  
 
 We look forward to next year.         Pg. 13 
  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Club  REPEATER  147. 225 MHz PL 67 

Club IRLP Node 8691  

Club  EchoLink  WA1NPO-R Whitman MA USA   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

WHITMAN AMATEUR RADIO CLUB, INC. 

A Non-Profit Corporation Serving the Public in Time of Emergency 

Post Office Box 48  

Whitman, MA 02382 
               ARRL Club #0082 

Club Call Sign: WAINPO 

 

       MEETING SCHEDULE 

Meetings are held on the first 
 Wednesday of each month  

 

The next  meeting will be held at the 

Whitman Public Library, which is 

located at 100 Webster Street 

in Whitman, Mass. 

 

NEXT MEETING 
 

Wednesday, Oct. 6
th
  at 6:30 p.m. 

Whitman Public Library 

 

CLUB OFFICERS 

 
President Paul Burbine N1VTI 

V. President Paul Moss KB1MTW 

Secretary Jeff  Lehmann N1ZZN 

Treasurer Jeff  Tracy N1SOM 

Director  2011 Roy Logan  KB1CYV 

Director  2012   Barbara Rice       K1MRH 

Director  2013  John Murphy       KB1PHN 
Director Past Pres. Bruce Hayden  NI1X  

______________________________________ 

  Editor:  Bruce NI1X     

  E-mail articles to:  ni1x@arrl.net 
_________________________________ 

 Web Master:  Jeff N1ZZN 

 Web Site: http://www.wa1npo.org 

 

Whitman Amateur Radio Club, Inc. 

P.O. Box 48      

Whitman, Ma  02382 

 


